Dear Harmoni Members,

By all reports, there was an outstanding crab dinner last month at the Center for Positive Aging. Thanks to Vice Chairman Teri Davis for corralling the crabs and conducting our lodge business! Ann and I were in San Diego escaping winter; now we're back and winter is escaping us... Let us celebrate the arrival of Spring like proper Swedes at our next meeting, by dining on yellow pea soup and enjoying a few small sips of aquavit. Eric Johansson has lined up several bottles of Nordic elixir so that we can appreciate the range of flavors available under the aquavit heading, and maybe identify a new personal favorite.

We will have a formal meeting before dinner to bring into our circle four new members and plan out our course through June. I believe we are in for a road trip in April; please chime in with your thoughts on the rest of our activities through what looks like a very fun and rewarding year.